

Summary (Decisions) of the Finance Meeting of Blaenavon Town Council held on **Wednesday the 8th of January 2025 at 6:30 pm** on a hybrid basis in the Council Chamber at **101, High Street, Blaenavon** and remotely in accordance with the Local Government and Elections (Wales) Act 2021

The full minutes of the meeting are subject to confirmation at the Council Finance Meeting to be held on Wednesday the 12th of February 2025.

In attendance:

Councillors in attendance: M. Wheeler, (In the Chair), N. Matthews, L. Cowles, S. Keen, A. Lewis, S. Templeton, I. Parfitt, A Beavan and T. Porter.

Officers: Kevin Warren (Chief Officer), Kerry Jones (Assistant Chief Officer)

Visitors: None present.

Members of public: None present.

The finance meeting was opened at 6:30pm by the Deputy Mayor Councillor Wheeler who welcomed everyone and expressed thanks for attendance.

1. To receive any questions from the public.

None received.

2. To receive and accept apologies.

The Chief Officer informed the chairperson that the following apologies had been received.

- Cllr Hunt
- Cllr Evans

It was proposed by Cllr Keen and seconded by Cllr Templeton that the apologies be accepted.

All members in agreement.

Resolved - Apologies accepted.

3. <u>Declarations of Interest.</u>

None declared

4. <u>Council Meetings: To confirm the minutes of the Council Finance Meeting held on the 13th of November 2024.</u>

Minutes were read for accuracy with no amendments.

It was proposed by Cllr Cowles and seconded by Cllr Parfitt that the minutes be accepted.

All members in agreement.

Resolved: Minutes approved as a true and accurate record.

5. To receive, consider and note the Interim Internal Audit Report (April - September 2024),

The Chief Officer forwarded to all members a copy of the interim internal audit report prior to the meeting. No issues were identified within the audit report.

Members were given the opportunity to comment on the report.

There were no questions from members.

Resolved: Interim Internal Audit Report noted and accepted by members.

6. To receive, consider and approve the Council tax base for Blaenavon as per the calculations received from Torfaen County Borough Council on the 16th of December 2024.

The Chief Officer forwarded to all members a copy of the council tax base calculation for 2025/26 prior to the meeting.

The Council Tax Base figure has been set at 1,969 for Blaenavon.

It was proposed by Cllr Cowles and seconded by Cllr Lewis to accept and approve the council tax base figure of 1,969.

Resolved: Council tax base figure noted and accepted by members.

7. <u>Responsible Finance Officer's Update: To receive and consider the November and December 2024 financial updates.</u>

Mr Warren (RFO) forwarded to members the November and December 2024 financial reports electronically in advance of the meeting which detailed the following areas:

- Income and Expenditure
- Credit Card Payments
- Cheque Payments
- Bacs Payments
- Cash Book Transactions
- Bank Reconciliation
- Project Expenditure

- Budget
- VAT
- Bank Statements
- Petty Cash

Mr Warren presented to members each of the above areas of finance for November and December 2024 and highlighted any relevant information.

Members were invited to ask any questions in relation to the information presented.

Members were happy with the presentation.

It was proposed by Cllr Keen and seconded by Cllr Templeton that the financial report for November and December 2024 be accepted.

Resolved: Financial update for November and December 2024 accepted by members.

8. <u>To receive, consider and make any relevant determinations in relation to Blaenavon Town Council's draft budget for 2025/26.</u>

The Draft Budget and Budget Report for 2025/26 had been forwarded to members prior to the meeting for their consideration.

The Chief Officer presented the draft budget in detail to members.

Cllr Cowles informed members that during the Budget Working Group meeting the budget had been scrutinised line by line by the group.

A discussion took place amongst members regarding the draft budget and precept.

Following the discussion members agreed to an increase in the precept from £194,250 to £205,710.

It was proposed by Cllr Beavan and seconded by Cllr Cowles to raise the precept to £205,710 for year 2025/26.

All members in agreement.

The Draft Budget will be discussed at the January 2025 Full Council meeting for final ratification.

Resolved: Draft Budget to be discussed in January 2025 Full Council meeting for ratification.

9. To discuss and make a determination regarding potential Town Council projects for allocation into the Project Action Plan 2024/25. Relevant updates or new projects as notified.

None received.

Meeting ended at 19.17hrs. Page | 4